Minutes, JTEL Board Meeting 18 August 2014

At the request of board member Trey, in honor of the rare excellent weather, the meeting moved from the Clausen Cabin to the porch of the Golden Eagle, where President Helfferich called it to order at 6:35 PM.

Trey moved, Hans seconded, that the agenda be accepted; it was accepted unanimously, with no amendments.

Roll call: present were Trey, Connie, Hans, Deirdre, and Carla, with Eric as attending guest. Phil and James arrived at 6:50.

Neither the June nor July meeting minutes were available; they are promised before the September meeting.

The president’s report covered work on the music festival, which was progressing well; the many book donations, which are presently stored in the shed behind the cabin; and the beginnings of cataloguing the movie collection. There was no vice president’s report.

Connie presented the treasurer’s report, giving current balances--$1424.24 in the checking account, $56, 8999.21 in savings, of which $46,770 is committed and thus reserved, and $80.30 in petty cash-- and noting that more details are in the works. She is close to caught up with the finances. 

Committee reports: Hans said the construction committee had nothing to report here, but would have comments under old and new business. Deirdre added that a “construction survey” was needed, such as from Kalen and Associates who did the original property line survey, followed by the legally required three estimates to do the actual work. For the fundraising committee, Deirdre shared a few notes on the Pick. Click. Give. participation, and thought the library would do better next year thanks to the experience gained during this go round. Carla noted that she’d had no luck yet with either the Allen Foundation or Berry Petroleum, but wouldn’t give up on them.

No public comments followed the committee reports.

Old business: Regarding the work party for the cabin interior and flooring, James reported that he’d not yet been able to get a materials quote from Loew’s.  For the concern about replacing retiring board members, Deirdre introduced Eric as someone who had volunteered to serve on the board. Carla moved that he be accepted, James seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. The final item under old business, the driveway and parking pad construction for the new building, is hung up on the necessary surveys. Clarification is needed on who has volunteered what; has Pete Flint done the topo survey? Design Alaska?  Hans will research as his time permits.

There were no public comments about the old business.

New business: The gazebo window installation has not progressed because the chief carpenter’s day job is keeping him too busy. The same problem affects the ramp and railing construction at the cabin, compounded by this summer’s rotten weather.

Deirdre pointed out that the board confronts a passle of end-of-the-year tasks and decisions. The business plan must be updated; the annual meeting will require preparation. Phil raised the question of how the meeting should be construed; is it a legal formality or a sales pitch?  Discussion wandered about to the eventual unanimous accord that it was both, but should be sweet, simple, and short, as should the reports to the members. Even so, the meeting did need to include reports on grants received and applied for, annual reports, the completed budget, state paperwork, etc.  Hans suggested that the minutes of the previous annual meeting should be a handout only; this was met with unanimous agreement.  

There were no public comments for new business.

Upcoming events: the impending LiBerry Music Festival and Pie Throwdown is moving ahead; the probable expenditures will be in the neighborhood of $400--$450 for publicity, with $550 to $600 for sound equipment and technicians, which were volunteered last year but not this.

The Readers on the Run event will be in early October, scheduled to coincide with Alaska Book Week; the JTEL can cadge some additional PR from folding it in with other bookish doings.

The annual meeting is now scheduled for 19 October, the third Sunday of the month. Given that attendance is usually scant, it was suggested that we hold it in the cabin rather than Hartung. Carla so moved, Connie seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Thank-you notes are owed to Nancy Burnham, Jasmine Stokes, Justin Wayne, and Andrew, who also gets a t-shirt.

Connie noted that Grant Station was proving very useful and suggested online discussions become part of our regular activity, as it had been when Mo was providing a useful program for the purpose. The proposal was tabled for a future meeting.

Hans moved for adjournment, Trey seconded, the group approved that unanimously, and the meeting was adjourned at 7:20.

